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Progress Update 

29 March 2023 

23/23 Research and Innovation - The State of Our System 
Report 
It was suggested that research and innovation was 

underplayed in the report and that a highly innovative 

system would attract talent.  Ongoing work around the 

need for research to underpin the work of the ICB would 

be brought back to the Board in the future.   

S O’Brien Propose 
to close 

Paper to be submitted to the September 2023 Board 
meeting. 

3 May 2023 

51/23 Integrated Performance Report 
Cancer diagnostics and any KPIs not included in the 
report to be discussed in more detail at the next Finance 
and Performance Committee. 

M Oldham Open The Cancer Alliance has been asked to undertake a 
piece of work in order that we can better understand 
capacity and diagnostic cancer waits.  An update will be 
provided to members of the Finance and Performance 
Committee when the work has been completed. 

5 July 2023 

60/23 Patient Story/Citizen’s Voice 

Inconsistencies of paying GPs for health letters and the 

variance in charging rates. 
 

A sense check of complaints received would be 

undertaken. 
 

A sense check relating to the transition of children’s and 

adult services across Lancashire and South Cumbria 

would be undertaken. 

S O’Brien Open A summary paper of what circumstances practices are 
and aren’t able to charge for the completion of letters 
and forms will be shared with the Local Medical 
Committee for review and then communicated in the 
ICB’s weekly GP Practice Newsletter. 
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61/23 Maternity Services Workforce 

Recruitment remained a challenge both locally and 

nationally and of the four maternity drivers, the system 

was struggling to meet the mobility of the staff target.  The 

ICB People Board also had a focus on maternity services 

workforce.  The Chair referred to the Ockenden Maternity 

Review report previously submitted to the ICB Board and 

suggested that it was timely for a stocktake on maternity 

services to be undertaken.   

 

S O’Brien Open S O’Brien would give consideration to timescales 
around this in providing an update to the Board. 

63/23 The Place Integration Deal 
It was suggested that reporting needed to capture where 

delivery had been undertaken in an integrated way.  It 

was also suggested that a Place Development Oversight 

Group be established to oversee the implementation of 

the deal and that a Place readiness assessment needed 

to be refreshed and agreed.  Consideration would be 

given in providing the Board with an update around this. 

The Board to receive a further report on progress on 

delivery of Place priorities and implementation of the 

Deal. 

Place 
Directors  

Open Update report to be submitted to the November 2023 
Board meeting. 

 


